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UM 1360 
 
 

In the Matter of  
 
PACIFICORP, dba PACIFIC POWER 
 
Requests Approval to Resume 2008 
Request for Proposal. 

 
 

ORDER 

 
  
 DISPOSITION:   REQUEST APPROVED WITH CONDITIONS 

 
 On December 24, 2007, PacifiCorp, dba Pacific Power (Pacific Power or 

Company) filed an application with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) 
to open a docket to address a request for proposals (RFP) for energy resources that the 
Company planned to file. With the application, Pacific Power requested expedited treatment 
for Commission selection of an Oregon Independent Evaluator (IE). 

 
 On January 16, 2008, the Commission opened Docket UM 1360 to address 

Pacific Power’s 2008 RFP.  The Commission also directed Pacific Power to negotiate a 
contract with Boston Pacific Company, Inc. and Accion Group for independent evaluator 
services regarding the 2008 RFP.  On February 15, 2008, Pacific Power filed an initial Draft 
2008 RFP to solicit up to 2,000 megawatts of unit contingent or firm resource capacity and 
associated energy for delivery to the east or west sides of Pacific Power’s system.  

 
 On May 20, 2008, the Commission adopted staff’s recommendation and 

approved Pacific Power’s proposed RFP with conditions.  See Order No. 08-310.  On 
October 2, 2008, Pacific Power issued the 2008 RFP to the market and received bidders’ 
proposals on December 16, 2008.   

 
On February 27, 2009, Pacific Power provided the Commission with a notice 

of suspension of its 2008 RFP.  On November 2, 2009, Pacific Power requested approval to 
resume and re-issue its 2008 RFP with “non-material changes.”  The details of the filing and 
Staff’s recommendation are described in Staff's Report, attached as Appendix A, and 
incorporated by reference. 

  
 














